Approved minutes as amended on 11/19/2019

Municipal Budget Committee
Minutes of the Public Meeting

Kearsarge Regional School District

10/22/2019
	I.     Call to Order
	Call to order @ 6:35 by Richard Anderson

	II.   Roll Call
	Present: Richard Anderson – New London 
              Robert Hemenway – Newbury

              Brian Dumais – New London 
              Robert DeFelice – Sutton

              Peter Anderson – Warner
              James Bibbo – Bradford

              Tom Schamberg- Wilmot 

              Winfried Feneberg – Superintendent

              Larry LeBoeuf – Business Administrator

Absent : Luke Gorman – Springfield
              Andrew Pinard – School Board Rep.

	III.   Approval of 

        Minutes
	Mr. DeFelice made the motion to approve the minutes of October 15, 2019 as submitted 10/22/19 Mr. Bibbo seconded. Motion carried 7-0

	V. Public Comment
	No Public comment

	IV. New Business
	Revenue Ins/Outs:  Version two budget overview of revenue was reviewed by Mr. LeBoeuf with the MBC members.  Each item listed was addressed with detail information to the questions asked. There was a conversation about the many state mandates with clarifying answers including information on NH Medicaid to schools program. A request to have a list as to number of students per town was brought forward, Supt. Feneberg noted the request, and the SAU will produce the list.
Other Business as required:  Following through with a conversation from the last meeting as it was discussed getting a ball park figure for investing in solar power possibly throughout the district schools.  Supt. Feneberg informed the MBC that the district did request from several companies proposals for solar power. These figures would be a starting point to the conversation of solar power. There would be much more discussion on the information with the Facilities Committee, MBC and School board as we await all of the complete information to be received. A quick review of last week’s meeting by chair Richard Anderson for those who were not present was completed. Upon request Mr. LeBouef broke down capital improvements and cost as to what each line represents.  
A request was made for a brief school climate survey presentation at the next MBC meeting. Supt. Feneberg said he would be willing to present but that the MBC members are welcome to attend the upcoming Elementary presentations to the district families in November.  There was an overall discussion about the Middle School climate survey presentation to the families with some feedback from members. It was noted that the school buildings were always opened to MBC members, if they wanted to see the many projects and improvements in each building, members just needed to reach out to buildings principals.  Next meeting will be on November 19, 2019 at 6:30 pm
Peter Anderson requested information on how the allocations vary by towns, specifically the formula used to set tax rates.  Tom Schamberg will gather that information for the next meeting.

	V.   Adjourn
	No other business, motion to adjourn meeting by Richard Anderson 2nd by Brian Dumais, all in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm


Respectfully submitted,
Carolyn Kershaw
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